Monthly Report-M. Grealy October

*Did mailing to fisheries list on the US Canadian Fishing Treaty, bringing Massachusetts fishermen up to date on the US case and the timetable for pleadings.

*Worked for enactment of legislation to rename the Quincy post office after former Congressman Burke. (Successful.)

*Met with staff of US Conference of Mayors on ideas for jobs legislation for structurally unemployed. Session resulted in single recommendation: Support reauthorization of CETA, but do not give states and private industry councils role-- keep training exclusively with cities.

*Met with John Cahill of Massport to discuss strategy for keeping FAA headquarters in Burlington. Possi-le transfer threatened by legislation introduced by Senator D'Amato. As result of meeting, it was decided that D'Amato legislation would protect both New York and Burlington, so no opposition need be registered.

*Met with HUD UDAG team and Michael Harrington to push for approval of Salem UDAG for Masonic Temple building. (Successful)

*Met with Massport and Commerce Department officials to go over unsuccessful grant that Tsongas had worked for. Meeting resulted in technical advice on how to imporve chances of competing next year for export promotion funds.

*Met with John Sower and other National Development Council staff to discuss ways to get additional financing for Lowell Hotel. Meeting resulted in potential linkup of NDC and City people to work on creative use of on-hand CDBG funds to leverage low interest construction loan for Hotel.